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May I start by congratulating all the new Parish Councilors and thanking those who have decided to stand down for their hard work over the last 4 years
Brexit continues to create uncertainty and HCC is now looking at potential cut of £80M over the next two years while lobbying for additional Government funding. The details of possible cuts will be available for the July Parish Council meeting.
Broadband   With the visionary HCC review looking at the environment by 2050, HCC is preparing for the massive technological changes over the next 30 years especially in terms of Electric cars and increased dependence on multimedia. Broadband will play a significant role in the rural economy as people work increasingly from home but need the tools to be able to operate effectively. Over the last 4 years massive progress has been made in rolling out broadband and 95% of the county now has fast broadband. The challenge now will be with the 5G roll-out. 

Highways. Please continue to report potholes on the HCC portal and please let me know if reported potholes have not been completed so that I can escalate and ensure that the work is done. Also I have attached the latest Highways report. The Highways report indicated that Hampshire Highways fills circa 6,000 pot-hole per month which is circa 72,000 per year.  
Village Shop   I have been approach by Mike Draper of the Village Shop committee about HCC grant funding. As you will be aware HCC provided an £18k grant to the Community shop a number of years ago. It is now likely that HCC will be able, based on the information from Mike,  to help through the Rural Communities Fund, which provides awards normally up to £5,000, but can extend up to £10,000 for particularly strong cases which demonstrate significant value to the communities. Clearly there are conditions and we await the application.
Traffic Project   I sincerely hope that the trial is a great succes and the closure of Salisbury Lane and the traffic calming on Station Road is successful. It is hoped the traffic will be diverted onto the A343 which has the capacity to pick up the additional traffic.

Best regards
 
Cllr Andrew Gibson
Hampshire County Council, 
Test Valley Central Division
